A Putin-Trump Policy Scorecard

Donald Trump agrees with Vladimir Putin over his own party, his Cabinet picks, the intelligence community, and the military.





Russian President **Vladimir Putin**



President **Donald Trump**



Secretary of Defense James Mattis



U.S. intelligence community



Congressional Republicans

Supports NATO

X NATO has outlived itself."1



"I think NATO is obsolete."2



"NATO is central to our defense."3



NATO "remains strong and ever relevant."4



Sen. Majority Leader Mitch McConnell (KY): "NATO is the most important military alliance in world history."5

Supports the **European Union**

Has compared the European Union to the Supreme Soviet in the USSR.6



"I don't think it matters much for the United States."7



Sees the European Union, like NATO, as a cornerstone alliance for the United States.8



Former CIA head John Brennan placed the European from both parties support the Union among the "pillars of the post-Cold War international system."9



Congressional leaders European Union and have had historically close relations with EU counterparts.10

Condemns Russian hacking in U.S. election

Presidential spokesman **Dmitry Peskov said that** U.S. accusations that Russia intervened in the election were "indecent" and "groundlessly" made.11



Dismissed intelligence community findings, saying hacks may have been carried out by "a 400-pound person sitting in bed, OK?"12



Said he has "a very high degree of confidence" in the findings of the U.S. intelligence community.13



CIA Director Mike Pompeo: "This was an aggressive action taken by senior leadership inside of Russia."14



House Speaker Paul Ryan (WI) called for stronger Russian sanctions, saying, "The fact that a foreign government tried to meddle in another government's election is wrong."15

Supports sanctions on Russia for **Ukraine invasion** and U.S. election hacking

"We regard the recent unfriendly steps taken by the outgoing US administration as provocative and aimed at further weakening the Russia-US relationship." 16



"If you get along and if Russia is really helping us, why would anybody have sanctions if somebody's doing some really great things?"17



Said we need to take the necessary "diplomatic, economic ... military, and alliance steps" to "defend ourselves."18



Director of National Intelligence James Clapper: "I'm a big fan of sanctions against the Russians."19



Sens. John McCain (AZ) and Lindsey Graham (SC) are planning new legislation that would increase and codify sanctions on Russia.20

Opposes **WikiLeaks** attacks on U.S. politicians and institutions

In 2011, the Russian government issued Julian Assange a visa, and a Russian official said that he deserved the Nobel Peace Prize.21



Cited WikiLeaks 164 times in the last month of his campaign.²²



Said of a WikiLeaks hack: "I just thought it was ... a (sic) appallingly irresponsible act to release this information."23



CIA Director Pompeo: "I have never believed that Wikil eaks was a credible source of information."24



Speaker Ryan said that Assange was a "sycophant for Russia," adding, "He leaks, he steals data and compromises national security."25

Opposes **Russian support** for bloody Syrian regime

Putin said Russia wants to "stabilise the legitimate authority" of Syrian President Bashar al-Assad.26



"And sure, Assad is a bad guy, but you can have worse."27

Asked about Syria, he said that the United States has to "recognize reality and what Russia is up to and there's decreasing number of areas where we can engage cooperatively and increasing number of areas where we're going to have to confront Russia."28



CIA Director Pompeo has said that Russia is "doing nothing to ... aid in the destruction and defeat of ISIS" and that it is directly targeting civilians.29



Sen. McCain: "the price of another 'reset' [with Russia] would be complicity in Putin and Assad's butchery of the Syrian people. That is an unacceptable price for a great nation."30

What does President Trump owe Putin?

Contact your representative today to demand that Trump release his taxes.

Endnotes

- 1 Michael Weiss, "When Donald Trump Was More Anti-NATO Than Vladimir Putin," The Daily Beast, November 4, 2016, available at http://www.thedailybeast.com/articles/2016/11/04/whendonald-trump-was-more-anti-nato-than-vladimir-putin.html.
- 2 The New York Times. "Transcript: Donald Trump Expounds on His Foreign Policy Views." March 26, 2016, available at https://www.nytimes.com/2016/03/27/us/politics/donald-trump-transcript.html? r=1
- 3 Austin Wright and Jeremy Herb, "Mattis breaks with Trump on Iran, Russia," Politico, January 12, 2017, available at http://www.politico.com/story/2017/01/james-mattis-confirmation-hearing-233530.
- 4 James Clapper and Marcel Lettre, "Integrated, Agile Intelligence Key to Combatting Dynamic Threats," Office of the Director of National Intelligence, July 7, 2016, available at https://www. dni.gov/index.php/newsroom/ic-in-the-news/220-ic-n-the-news-2016/1394-integrated,agile-intelligence-key-to-combatting-dynamic-threats.
- 5 Nahal Toosi, "Republicans rip Trump over NATO Plan," Politico, July 21, 2016, available at http:// www.politico.com/story/2016/07/trump-nato-new-york-times-225942.
- 6 Vincent Wood, "Putin says the EU is MORE of a dictatorship than the SOVIET UNION as he slams Brussels," Express, December 23, 2016, available at http://www.express.co.uk/news/ world/746831/Vladimir-Putin-conference-EU-soviet-union-brussels-European-Union-supremecouncil.
- 7 Michael Birnbaum, "European leaders shocked as Trump slams NATO and E.U., raising fears of transatlantic split,"The Washington Post, January 16, 2017, available at https://www washingtonpost.com/world/europe-leaders-shocked-as-trump-slams-nato-eu-raising-fearsof-transatlantic-split/2017/01/16/82047072-dbe6-11e6-b2cf-b67fe3285cbc story.html?utm term=.61f2f034725a.
- 8 U.S. Senate, "Full Committee Hearing on the Nomination of Retired Marine Corps Gen. James Mattis to be Defense Secretary in the Trump Administration," Federal News Service, January 12,
- 9 C-SPAN, "CIA Director John Brennan on Global Threats," June 29, 2016, available at https:// www.c-span.org/video/?411936-1/cia-director-john-brennan-discusses-global-threats.
- 10 Kristin Archick and Vincent Morelli, "The U.S. Congress and the European Parliament: Evolving Transatlantic Legislative Cooperation" (Washington: Congressional Research Service, 2013), available at https://fas.org/sgp/crs/row/R41552.pdf.
- 11 Allan Smith, "Russia responds to reports it hacked US election: Prove it," Business Insider, December 16, 2016, available at http://www.businessinsider.com/russia-hack-us-electiontrump-2016-12.
- 12 Michael Crowley, "Trump urges Russia to hack Clinton's email," Politico, July 27, 2016, available at http://www.politico.com/story/2016/07/trump-putin-no-relationship-226282.
- 13 U.S. Senate, "Full Committee Hearing on the Nomination of Retired Marine Corps Gen. James Mattis to be Defense Secretary in the Trump Administration."
- Laura Smith-Spark, "Donald Trump's top team don't all agree with him on Russia," CNN, January 13, 2017, available at http://www.cnn.com/2017/01/13/politics/trump-russia-nominees-republicans-split/.
- 15 Eric Bradner, "Ryan: GOP will repeal, replace Obamacare at same time," CNN, January 13, 2017, available at http://www.cnn.com/2017/01/12/politics/paul-ryan-town-hall/index.html.

- 16 Reuters with CNBC, "Putin says Russia will not expel anyone in response to US sanctions," CNBC, December 30, 2016, available at http://www.cnbc.com/2016/12/29/russia-retaliates-to-obamassanctions-cnn-reports.html.
- 17 Daniella Diaz, "Trump suggests he would be open to lifting sanctions on Russia," CNN, January 14, 2017, available at http://www.cnn.com/2017/01/13/politics/donald-trump-russia-sanctions-
- 18 U.S. Senate, "Full Committee Hearing on the Nomination of Retired Marine Corps Gen. James Mattis to be Defense Secretary in the Trump Administration."
- 19 Elias Groll, "Intel Chief Fires Back at Trump in Feud Over Russian Election Meddling," Foreign Policy, January 5, 2017, available at http://foreignpolicy.com/2017/01/05/intel-chief-fires-backat-trump-in-feud-over-russian-election-meddling/.
- 20 Austin Wright, "McCain, Graham to unveil bipartisan Russia sanctions bill," Politico, January 10, 2017, available at http://www.politico.com/story/2017/01/john-mccain-lindsey-graham-norussia-sanctions-bill-233395
- Aaron Bandler, "7 Things You Need To Know About Julian Assange," Daily Wire, September 10, 2016, available at http://www.dailywire.com/news/9029/7-things-you-need-know-about-julianassange-aaron-bandler.
- 22 Judd Legum, "Trump mentioned Wikileaks 164 times in last month of election, now claims it didn't impact one voter,"ThinkProgress, January 7, 2017, available at https://thinkprogress.org/ trump-mentioned-wikileaks-164-times-in-last-month-of-election-now-claims-it-didnt-impactone-40aa62ea5002#.6tfh52kxc
- 23 Senator John McCain, "Senator John McCain and General James Mattis Discuss Wikileaks 7-27-10,"YouTube, July 28, 2010, available at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CFLKOkSRwYw.
- 24 Pamela Engle, "How do you explain your Twitter?': Senator grills CIA nominee over whether he thinks WikiLeaks is credible," Business Insider, January 12, 2017, available at http://www.businessinsider.com/mike-pompeo-wikileaks-2017-1.
- 25 Mallory Shelbourne, "Ryan calls Assange a 'sycophant for Russia," The Hill, January 4, 2017, available at http://thehill.com/policy/international/312632-paul-ryan-calls-assange-sycophant-for-
- 26 BBC, "Syria Conflict: Putin Defends Russia's Air Strikes," October 12, 2015, available at http:// www.bbc.com/news/world-middle-east-34502286
- 27 CNN, "Transcripts New Day," aired October 6, 2015, available at http://www.cnn.com/TRAN-SCRIPTS/1510/06/nday.03.html.
- 28 U.S. Senate, "Full Committee Hearing on the Nomination of Retired Marine Corps Gen. James Mattis to be Defense Secretary in the Trump Administration."
- 29 U.S. Senate, "Full Committee Hearing on the Nomination of Rep. Mike Pompeo, R-Kan., To Be Director of the Central Intelligence Agency in the Trump Administration," Federal News Service, January 12, 2017.
- 30 Karoun Dmirjian, "Republican lawmakers move to restrain President-elect Trump on Russia," The Washington Post, November 16, 2016, available at https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/ powerpost/wp/2016/11/16/republican-lawmakers-move-to-restrain-president-elect-trump-onrussia/?utm term=.6dac9a23505e.